
EAST LAMPETER TOWNSHIP 
PARKS AND RECREATION BOARD 

January 26, 
2022 

 
The East Lampeter Township Parks and Recreation Board met on Wednesday, January 26, 
2022 at the Township Office: 2250 Old Philadelphia Pike, Lancaster, PA 17602. Board 
members present were: Jim Everhart, Diane Tyson, Frank Hollingsworth and Chris Chretien. 
Also present was Ralph Hutchison, Township Manager, Charles Thomas, Public Works 
Director, Stephanie Leakway, Administrative Assistant and Lashawnda Martin, Administrative 
Assistant. Mr. Joel Bare was absent. The meeting was called to order by Jim Everhart, 
Chairman at 7:00 pm. 
 
Also, In attendance: 
 
Susan Walling, 11 Crest Ave., Lancaster, PA 17602 
Chris Funck, 1836 Fritz Lane, Lancaster, PA 17602 
Jorge Carvajal, 1844 Fritz Lane, Lancaster, PA 17602 
 
 
Approval of Minutes: 
 
Motion to approve the minutes of October 27, 2021 by Mr. Hollingsworth, seconded by Mr. 
Chretien. All in favor. 
 
Board Reorganization 
 
Mr. Hollingsworth motioned to keep the Board organized as past years. All in favor. 
 
Public Concerns/Comments 
 
Three Southridge Farm residents attended the meeting to request the Board consider putting a 
dog park at this area. They suggested that the baseball field be used as it is already fenced in 
and the use is limited for baseball. 
 
Recreation: 
 
CV Baseball requested use of Lafayette and Flory for baseball March-October. (Softball 
program has not been in touch.) The baseball program may be interested in building batting 
cages and dugouts.  
 
Mr. Chretien motioned to allow CV baseball to use the fields provided insurance and schedules 
are submitted as required. Mr. Hollingsworth seconded the motion and it was passed by 
unanimous voice vote.  
 
 
Grounds, Buildings & Trails: 
 
Not much going on with winter. There is a small amount of money that needs to be spent by 
March and Troy Bresch recommended three small pieces of equipment for Flory playground.  
 



Mr. Chretien motioned to approve the purchase. Ms. Tyson seconded the motion and it was 
passed by unanimous voice vote.  
 
Park reservations are coming in. Mr. Thomas will have a report for next month’s meeting. The 
design for the trail for Strasburg Pike to Oakview is underway. The Heritage Trail design is still 
being finalized. Bids for everything should be out this year.  
 
Old Business: 
 
CV Regional Rec. Plan – The Steering Committee met twice and will meet the second Tuesday 
of the month moving forward. To be determined yet is name, structure (voting members), how it 
will be funded, etc. Goal is to have a draft document by the end of the summer for the entities to 
review and respond. The peer consultant will also interview key people throughout the two 
townships to determine their interest in supporting the effort. 
 
Gibbons Park engineering is budgeted for this year.  
 
 
New Business 
 

None 
 
Public Comments 
 
None 
 
Adjournment 
 
A motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:55 pm by Mr. Chretien, seconded by Ms. Tyson Approved 
by all. 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Diane Tyson 
Secretary. 


